
Town of Candor 
101 Owego Road 

Candor, New York 13743 
Regular Meeting of June 10, 2025 

 
Present:  Deputy Supervisor Reichert, Clm. Leonard, Clm. Rader, Clm. Evans, Highway Superintendent 
Whatley, Clerk Irizarry, Supervisor Strosahl was excused for a Zoom meeting. 
 
Others Present: Webmaster Malone, Press Anne Stout, Engineer Murray, 1 resident. 
 
At 6:00 pm, the Board reviewed and signed the vouchers. 
 
At 7:00 pm, Deputy Supervisor Reichert began with a Prayer and The Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Privilege of the Floor: none. 
 
M-36 Clm. Evans motioned seconded by Clm. Leonard to accept the minutes of May 13, 2025. All in 
favor. Clm. Rader abstained. 
 
Deputy Supervisor Reichert stated the Highway fund vouchers totaled $116,901.61 and the General 
Fund vouchers totaled $27,326.02. 
 
M-37 Clm. Leonard motioned seconded by Clm. Evans to approve the spending. Roll Call Vote: Leonard-
aye, Reichert-aye, Rader-aye, Evans-aye. 
 
Deputy Supervisor Reichert stated there is a Budget Transfer from Contingency A1990.400 of $3000 to 
Deputy Bookkeeper A1220.104 for $3000 to cover the increase for the Deputy Bookkeeper. 
 
M-38 Clm. Leonard motioned seconded by Clm. Rader to approve the transfer. Roll Call Vote: Leonard-
aye, Reichert-aye, Rader-aye, Evans-aye.  
 
Assessor: no report. 
 
Board of Appeals:  Clm. Leonard stated the monthly meeting was cancelled and nothing to report. 
 
Buildings and Grounds: Clm. Leonard shared with The Board that the new website is mostly done with 
some finishing touches left. Pictures of the Town were submitted to put on the site as well. Clm. Leonard 
will reach out to the County for the updates on the change from “.org” to “.gov” emails.  
 
Cemetery: no report. 
 
Code Enforcement: Clm. Evans summarized Code Enforcer Yacopino’s monthly report. There were 5 
building permits issued, 17 open permits since year 2022, and 3 violations currently. 
 Discussion began about the presentation on “Codification” and also about putting laws on the new 
website and searching for the laws on the website.  
 
Dog Control: no report. Discussion began about Stray Haven and the misinformation about contracts 
and where to shelter dogs in the municipalities. 



 
EMS: Deputy Supervisor Reichert summarized EMS Hammond’s monthly report. There were 68 calls, 47 
billable calls, two “code 2” dropped calls, and out the door time was 2 minutes 8 seconds. There were 
six mutual aid calls and one ALS assist. Discussion continued about patient refusal which  means the 
patient refused transport to a hospital. 
 
Highway: Superintendent Whatley shared that the rain has put the crew behind a bit on roadwork. He 
stated the CHIPS money total was $513,992.39. The 284 Agreement for five roads is covered. They are in 
good standing so far he said. 
Discussion continued about how Superintendent Whatley fills potholes and paves roads and the process 
of doing so. 
 
Justice: no report. 
 
Planning Board: Clm. Evans shared that the Planning Board did a Site Plan Review for a drive-thru coffee 
place on 96B just before Deerfield Estates. 
The Lock Box Law will be given to the Board for review. Finalizing will be at their next meeting. A Public 
Hearing, he said, should be in August for the Knox Box. 
 

Old Business 
 

Clm. Rader shared with the Board that some residents have complained of the landscaping blocking 
street views by the Dandy Mart on 96B and Mill Street.  It is a State road so The Dandy Mart or any 
complainants need to contact the State DOT not the Town for any issues regarding the visibility issues. 
 

New Business 
 

Notice came to Town Officials that paving by NYSDOT would begin from Straits Corners Road  to the 
Village and to expect delays. 
 
Engineer Murray shared that a temporary bridge is being  installed for the Prospect Valley Bridge. He 
questioned how the bills will  be paid and that will be a question for the Highway Secretary, Jean, for 
payment. 
 
Engineer Murray will also speak with the Principal of the High School about an intern that he is 
interested in. 
 
Supervisor Strosahl entered the meeting and shared with The Board about “The Wall That Heals.” It is an 
escorted traveling wall with names of the deceased Vietnam Veterans. Supervisor Strosahl will fill out 
the application and hopes to get The Wall to The Candor American Legion. Volunteers and sponsors are 
needed for this event. 
 
M-39 Clm. Rader motioned seconded by Clm. Evans to adjourn the meeting at 7:45pm. All in favor. 
 
 
 
 
 



 


